Dean Paul B. Lawson, College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, University of Kansas.

Dear Deen Lawson:

I am enclosing herewith copies of two letters that I have recently received from Captain James N. Snyder, of Fort Leavenworth. They are self-explanatory.

Upon receipt of his first letter I wrote to Captain Snyder telling him that at the time he was enrolled in the University there was a rule whereby all students in the College were automatically enrolled in Physical Education. If the student did not show up for class he was given a failing grade. R.O.T.C. work served as a substitute for physical education.

I told Captain Snyder that we were very desirous of doing everything we could to have this mistake corrected.

What course of action do you suggest to have the "F" removed from his transcript?

Very sincerely yours,

FGA: AH Bnc. Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coache